
 

ELEANOR ROOSEVELT ELEMENTARY 

2021-22 Title 1 Parent Participation Plan 

 
Eleanor Roosevelt’s Staff values authentic participation of its parent community.  Toward this goal, we 

intentionally structure activities and communications so as to maximize involvement.  Working as a home-school 

team improves communication, builds relationships and improves student learning. 

 

Parents are provided opportunities to become increasingly familiar with curriculum, Washington State Learning 

Standards, District policies and school procedures.  Newsletter articles inform parents of ways to monitor 

children’s progress, be in communication with the school, and help students with at-home school readiness and 

learning.  Our school’s community partnerships with community organizations enable parents to participate in 

informational and training opportunities. 

 

Parent Participation Plan- Eleanor Roosevelt’s staff and volunteer representatives from its parent community will 

jointly develop the school’s Parent Participation Plan at the fall Title I Meeting.  The plan will be distributed to 

parents and the local community in newsletters, as well as during fall school events.  The Parent Participation 

Plan will be shared during a fall (Zoom) with Jill MacKenzie, Principal, and on the school website at 

http://roosevelt.vansd.org/ Copies will also be available in the school office.  

 

Later in the school year, the School-Parent Compact will be reviewed and revised with the input of parents for the 

following school year. 

 

Schoolwide Improvement Plan-During a School Improvement/Parent Advisory Meeting we will review 

demographics data and assessment results will be reviewed to ensure that schoolwide programs are meeting 

the needs of all students, especially those performing below grade level in reading and math.  The 2021-

2022 School Improvement Plan’s goals and actions (including Parent Participation) will be reviewed and 

developed during this meeting (October 20th).  

 

Annual Title I Meeting- Annual occasions to inform parents of Eleanor Roosevelt’s participation as a Title 1 

School wide site, the requirements of Title I, and the rights of the parent to be involved, are Back to School Night 

on August 30, 2021 and Curriculum Night on September 14, 2021. 

 

Parent-Teacher Conferences- Parents are provided an opportunity conference with teachers during the district’s 

scheduled days on October 20 and 21, 2021.  During fall conference time, the Roadmap to Success plans and 

School-Parent Compact will be reviewed and signed.  Spring Teacher-Parent conferences are also scheduled 

in April. Parents are encouraged to meet with their children’s teachers at any time during the school year. 

Throughout the academic year, all parents will be provided with reasonable access to staff and 

opportunities participate in a variety of building sponsored activities.  
 

 

Curriculum, Assessments, & Proficiency Levels- All parents will be notified of their child’s assessment scores 

and eligibility for additional academic help during the school day, after school, or in summer programs.  Parents 

are informed of student progress via the Goal Setting Conference in the fall and the Trimester Report Cards.  

Parents are encouraged to request information regarding their child’s academic progress at any time from the 

school staff. 

 

Eleanor Roosevelt Elementary students are instructed by teachers fully trained in Wonders English Language Arts 

curriculum.  Students requiring additional reading assistance (as determined by assessments) may be provided 

instruction using programs such as K-Pals, Pals, Sounds Partners, SIPPS, Phonics for Reading, Countdown, 

Blast, Boost, HD Word, Blitz, Wonder Works, Read Naturally, Phonemic Awareness: The Skills They Need To 

Help Them Succeed, One Minute Fluency Builders Series: Reading, Fifty Nifty Activities for 5 Components of 3 

Tiers of Reading, Phonemic Awareness in Young Children, Road to the Code, Six Minute Solutions, and Imagine 



Learning.  All students in grades K-5 are instructed using Math Focus Wall and Eureka Math.  Classroom 

instruction also includes the use of Smarter Balanced Assessment performance tasks.  Students are assessed in a 

variety of ways including iReady, SBAC, and curriculum-based assessments. 

 

Eleanor Roosevelt’s staff will participate in professional development opportunities throughout the year.  

Understanding how to implement our district framework (5 Dimensions of Teaching and Learning) as it connects 

to improved teaching and learning is a focus.  Staff will also participate in building-level professional 

development and district level professional development focused on increasing student learning. 

 

District Instructional Models, core curriculum materials, and Common Core State Standards guide the instruction 

for staff.  All Federal, State and local resources that relate to reading and math instruction are coordinated to 

benefit student academic achievement. Washington State Learning Standards are now observed by all grade levels 

in Math and in English Language Arts.  Information related to Eleanor Roosevelt parent programs, and other 

activities will be sent to parents in the school newsletter, through classroom newsletter, and the school’s website.  

Every attempt will be made to clearly communicate important information in the parents’ native language. 

 

We have a Family Community Resources Coordinator (on site) who serves as a home-school liaison and connects 

families to community services and resources.  We provide a dedicated space, which includes a parent resource 

library (inclusive of books on parenting, budgeting, safety, and helping children learn). 

 

Following are some ways parents are invited and encouraged to become involved at Eleanor Roosevelt: 
 

*Participate in 1,2,3 Grow and Learn w/ your pre-school child 

*Serve on the PTA Board, join PTA  

*Participate in parent/teacher conferences 

*Follow your portion of Roadmap to Success 

*Come learn from your child’s teacher how to help with   

homework 

*Attend Family Nights: Family Math Night & Family Literacy 

Night 

*Attend parent education meetings, e.g. during Lit Night 

*Participate in monthly Kindergarten Concepts 

*Serve as a “Parent Ambassador” 

* Classroom Packet Stuffer 

*Work from home volunteer 

*Volunteer with our FCRC (food pantry, food to families, etc) 

* PTA Monthly Staff Birthday Celebrations 

     

Eleanor Roosevelt’s Parent Participation Plan has been developed/revised and agreed upon with parents of 

children participating in a School-wide Title 1 program as evidenced by meeting minutes, agenda, and parent 

sign-in on file in the school office.  The Parent Participation Plan was developed on October 20th, 2021 and will 

be in effect for the period of the 2021-22 school year.  The school will distribute this Parent Participation Plan to 

all parents of participating Title 1 children and make it available to the community on or before October 29, 2021. 

 

Signature of School Principal ___Jill MacKenzie__ (Jill MacKenzie)  Date ___10/20/21_________ 

 
 


